
DUKE MEMORIAL METHODIST CHURCH 

The February Meeting of the Official Board will 

~, be held on Tuesday, February 8 9 at 7:45 P.M. in the 

Bradshaw Room, Please make plans to attend this 

meeting. 

A copy of the minutes of the January Meeting are 

attached, 

John Glasson, Chairman 



February 8, 1966 

The Official Board of Duke Memorial Methodist Church held its regular 
meeting on Tuesday, February 8, at 7:45 p.m. in the Bradshaw Room. Dr. John 
Glasson, the chairman, presided. 

Following prayer by Mr. Bishop, the minutes of the previous meeting 
were approved as distributed and reports of the commissions and committees 
were called for but none were made. 

In the absence of Mr. Reade, the treasurer's report for seven months 
ending January 31 was made by Mr. McLean, as follows: total receipts, $63,248.33; 
total disbursements, $62,446.43; cash balance $5,663.86. Mr. Jones' report on 
the Building Fund gave the good news that the entire indebtedness on the edu­
cational building had been retired with a cash balance on hand, as of February 2, 
of $134.43 and pledges receivable of $36,956.00. 

Mr . Cliff presented to the church from the Methodist Men the 1966 
Church Directories, which were distributed among the stewards, together with an 
insert and qu~stionnaire, for circulation among the church membership. AB out­
lined by Mr. Bishop, it was felt this was an excellent way to show interest 
and concern in the membership, as well as to gather, through the questionnaire, 
basic information for the use of the church. 

Mr . Petteway thanked the M:!thodist Men for the directories and the 
Board for its assistance in the distribution. He also expressed gratification 
for the recognition given Duke Memorial Church at the Durham District Conference 
the previous week when it had been on the honor roll of churches in the number 
of members received and in benevolent giving during the first six moJ nths of 
the Conference year. 

Mr. Petteway said the suggestion had been made that a 9:00 o'clock 
service of worship be held on Sunday mornings, and he would be glad to hold 
it provided there were enough people interested. He also reminded the Board 
that the educational building would be dedicated the Sunday following Easter. 

The meeting was adjourned with prayer by the Pastor. 

Respectfully submitted 

Charlotte Corbin, Secretary 




